MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL CALLED MEETING
KIMBALL, TENNESSEE
MONDAY, JULY 17, 2017

A special meeting of the Kimball Board of Mayor and Aldermen was held on Monday, July 17, 2017
in the Meeting Room of Town Hall, 675 Main Street, Kimball, Tennessee.

Mayor Pesnell called the special meeting to order at 5:15 p.m. concerning hiring a Post Certified Police
Officer and any other properly presented business that may come before the board.

ROLL CALL

Mayor Pesnell asked Recorder May to call roll.

Those present were: Mayor Rex Pesnell, Vice Mayor Jerry Don Case, Alderman John Matthews,
Alderman Mark Payne, Alderman Johnny Sisk and Attorney William Gouger, Jr.

SCHEDULED AGENDA ITEMS

a.) Hire a Post Certified Police Officer

Mayor Pesnell stated there were seven applicants for this position and all seven were given an
interview. The applicants were as follows: Frederick Allen, Jessica Anderson, Corey Beasley, Donald
Dykes, Emily Huston, Charlie Rittenberry and Josh Winters.

A motion was made by Alderman Payne, seconded by Alderman Sisk on the Police Chief’s
recommendation to hire Charlie Rittenberry as the new Police Officer. The motion passed
unanimously on a board vote.

b.) Any Other Properly Presented Business
Mayor Pesnell stated the Freightliner Garbage Truck had a lug nut to back out which will cost the town
approximately $1,800 for the repairs. The town is reviewing the warranty at this time.

Mayor Pesnell stated the town needs to visit Cherokee Truck Rental and look at the used bucket trucks
they have in stock as the town has been looking for a good used one for our maintenance department.

Alderman Sisk stated the Police Black and White Crown Vic is running, all it needed was a new set of
spark plugs. However, the Police Black Dodge Charger will be more expensive to fix than the car is
worth.

Alderman Matthews stated he had spoken with Mr. King in the Parks Department and the rain was
preventing him from mowing.

ADJOURNMENT

As there was nothing further to come before the board, motion was made by Alderman Sisk to
adjourn. The motion was seconded by Vice- Mayor Case. The motion passed unanimously on a
board vote.
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